DEFENSE SECURITY SERVICE
27130 TELEGRAPH ROAD
QUANTICO, VA 22134-2283

May 23, 2019
Jeb Margolin
1981 Empire Rd
Reno, NV 89521-7430

RE: FOIA/PA #019-211
Dear Mr. Margolin,

This is in response to your Freedom of Information and Privacy Act (FOIA/PA) request referred
to Defense Security Service (DSS) from the Department of Defense, Defense Intelligence Agency (DIA).
The referral (DIA Case Number 0323-2018) was received in our office April 29, 2019,

We reviewed the referred document in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA).
DSS is withholding the document in its entirety. DSS withheld information in accordance with FOIA
exemption (b)(1). Exemption (b)(1) protects information that is classified to protect national security.

Furthermore, DIA reviewed portions of the document that contain their equites and are
withholding their equites in accordance with FOIA exemption (b)(3). The applicable (b)(3) statute is
10 U.S.C. § 424.

You have the right to appeal this response by submitting a written request to the Director, DSS,
27130 Telegraph Road, Quantico, VA 22134. Your appeal must be received by DSS within ninety
(90) days from the date of this letter to be considered timely. Your appeal should include the reasons
why the requested information should be released and why this action may be in error. Attach a copy
of your original request and this response letter and clearly mark the letter and the outside envelope,
FOIA Appeal.

The Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) was created to offer mediation services
to resolve disputes between FOIA requesters and federal agencies as a non-exclusive alternative to
litigation. You may contact OGIS in any of the following ways:

U.S. National Archives and Records Administration Telephone: (202) 741-5770
Office of Government Information Services Toll-Free: 1-877-684-6448
8601 Adelphi Road — OGIS Fax: 202-741-5769
College Park, MD 20740-6001 Email: ogis@nara.gov

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (571) 305-6740 or email
dss.quantico.dss-hq.mbx.foia@mail.mil.

Sincerely,




